Foreside Commons Annual 2012 Meeting

The Annual Meeting of the Foreside Commons lot owners was held on Saturday, June 9 at 44 Daisey Avenue at the home of Ken and Kathy Jones.  Present were: Ken Jones, Larry Biasotto, Ron Smith, Gordon Wood, Barry Rogers, Mark Ryan, Sue Baxter, Bob Seamans and Bob Whiting.  
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Ken Jones.

Officer Election
Ballots were handed out and votes were taken.  Kim Hooks ballots were received by email.  After counting the votes, the three current officers were elected for another 3 year term—President, Ken Jones, Vice-President, Ron Smith and Treasurer/Secretary, Bob Whiting.
Treasurer’s Report

A copy of the Treasurer’s Report was made available and copies of the latest bank statement were also made available.  It was noted that the insurance policy for the Association was amended this year to include the addition of a one million dollar liability blanket at a modest added cost of $195 annually.

Foreside Covenants
Ron Smith handed out copies of the finalized and registered Deed Restrictions to everyone.  He reported that the attorney recommended that they be updated every 2 to 3 years as changes are made in the way we live, etc.
Ken Jones brought up the way the DR addresses sheds and the restrictions posed by the Town of Ocean View.  The current DR does not permit a shed without a concrete floor.  It was discovered that the OV requires an extensive before and after survey if the shed is larger than 10’ x 12’ or has a concrete floor/footer.
A long discussion ensued regarding whether sheds should be stick built on site versus stick built off site and delivered assembled, or whether that should apply only to dwellings.  Also discussed was concrete vs non-concrete floor, roof pitch, building materials, etc.  The consensus seemed to be that either stick built or pre-assembled sheds should be allowed as long as they are of similar materials and appearance to the dwelling and have the minimum roof pitch allowed elsewhere in the DR for dwellings and that the DR should be changed to accommodate that.

Annual Picnic

The Annual Picnic is scheduled for August 18 at the Wood’s home.

Common Area Out-lot

A discussion took place concerning building a ramp to the dock and maintenance of the dock and common area.  There was some argument as to who should pay for enhancement versus maintenance of the dock as some homes have their own docks and are excluded from having to pay for any necessary future dredging of the dock area.  It was concluded that we were discussing maintenance as opposed to big improvements.

The majority appeared to feel that it was only necessary to add a ramp with pressure treated wood to the existing dock, replace what boards needed to be replaced leading to the dock, pull two pilings, and cap the existing pilings to improve the longevity of them.

Landscaping and maintenance of the area was discussed.  Bob Seaman indicated he intends to remove the dying Leyland cypress adjoining the lot this summer.  Bob Whiting noted that we have changed vendors for grass cutting.  It was suggested that some sort of permanent markers be installed before all of the current wood markers disappear so we know where the boundaries of the 20’ x 40’ lot are.
Bob Seaman commented that we should have our own entrance to the out-lot so as not to have to cross his lot to get there and that the current post and rail fence is blocking access to the lot.
Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob Whiting

